
April 5, 2024 

BY EMAIL 

Attorney General John Formella 
Consumer Protection Bureau  
Office of the Attorney General  
1 Granite Place  
South Concord, NH 03301  
DOJ-CPB@doj.nh.gov  

Re: Data Incident  

To Whom It May Concern: 

We write on behalf of our client, TOCCI Building Corporation, to inform you of a recent 
security incident that may have affected the personal information of one New Hampshire 
resident.  

On February 29, 2024, TOCCI discovered that it was the target of a ransomware incident in 
which an unauthorized person gained access to certain of its systems, encrypting numerous 
servers and leaving behind ransom letters demanding payment in exchange for the restoration of 
functionality and data.   

The personal data on the impacted systems included  
  

TOCCI’s team worked diligently to minimize the impact on their servers and operations, and to 
restore functionality. They notified law enforcement and have engaged an outside firm and 
forensics experts to investigate the scope and impact of the incident, including investigating what 
types of data were compromised.   

We have attached sample notification made to the affected parties. This notice advised on credit 
monitoring, credit freezes, and identity theft prevention services. If you have any questions, 
please reach out to us.  

Sincerely, 

Erich J. Kaletka 
Attachment 

Erich J. Kaletka 
Associate 

One Lowenstein Drive 
Roseland, New Jersey 07068 










